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A Holy Week Spotlight —- The Altar of Repose Following 

Mass on Holy Thursday 
By Fr. Wratkowski 
 

In the days before the celebration of Easter, the Church gives us powerful 
liturgies to help us recall and participate in the sacred events of Jesus’s life, the 
events through which God accomplished our salvation. These three liturgies, 
known as the Sacred Triduum, make present the events of Holy Thursday, 
Good Friday and most especially, the vigilant waiting of Holy Saturday for the 
Resurrection. When I first experienced the Triduum liturgies early in high 
school, it was unlike anything I had experienced before. I loved it. These 
liturgies have remained, quite simply, my favorite liturgies of the whole year. 
One flows into the other such that you begin to experience each day more like 
a faithful disciple who accompanies Jesus from the Last Supper, to calvary and 
then to the tomb. If you have experienced it before, I encourage you to invite 
someone to experience it with you, who maybe has not experienced it before.  
 

One part of the Triduum I would like to highlight is the conclusion of the Mass 
of the Lord’s Supper on Holy Thursday. Not only is this liturgy marked by a 
washing of the feet and special prayers for the celebration of the Eucharist, it 
also concludes with a procession of the Blessed Sacrament (the Eucharist) to a 
special altar of repose. In years past, we reposed the Eucharist in the Blessed 
Sacrament Chapel adjacent the sanctuary. This year, the priest and altar 
servers will lead us all in procession out of the main church into the Good 
Samaritan Center, where there will be an altar of repose decorated with linens, 
flowers and candles surrounding the tabernacle. (Thank you to our 
environment crew!) As we finish singing, the priest or deacon will leave in 
silence, and we will be invited to remain in adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
in the tabernacle for as long as one would like.  
 

Why do we have this as the conclusion? It is because the liturgy is not 
technically finished. It moves into a period where we watch and pray until the 
liturgy resumes on Good Friday with the Celebration of the Passion of the Lord 
at 3 p.m. It is a time where we 
accompany Jesus from the Last Supper 
to the garden of Gethsemane, where He 
invites His disciples to watch and pray 
that they will not undergo the test. Not 
only are we remembering something 
that took place, but we are also being 
invited by Jesus to relive it with Him. 
Jesus invites us to accompany Him in 
His agony, where we can comfort Him 
by remaining with Him truly present in 
the Blessed Sacrament. When you 
come to Mass on Holy Thursday, make 
sure you spend at least a few moments 
with Jesus as He invites you into 
Gethsemane to watch and pray with 
Him. 

Photo credit: Pontifical North American  
College.   
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Welcoming our RCIA Catechumens and Candidates 
 

At the Easter Vigil this year, our nine Catechumens will receive the Sacraments of 
Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation, and our 14 Candidates will receive Eucharist 
and Confirmation. Please remember them in your prayers as they prepare for their 
Sacraments and are received into full communion with the Catholic Church. May their 
yearning for the Sacraments teach us to grow in gratitude for the Sacraments we have 
received and may continue to receive! 
 

Catechumens: 
Daniel Twaddle, Eli Tiemtore, Alex Keller, Dominic Jerulle, Vince Jerulle, Sachin 
Bloch, Roshan Bloch, Roman Bloch and Allison Phaokanya. 
 

Candidates: 
Carter Anderson, Dominic Keller, Linnea Budish, Heath Hutchinson, Luke Jacobs, 
Sharon Richardson, Steve Papermaster, Matt Scherer, Rob Gerdes, Jim Kruger, 
Courtney Kaiser, Joshua Munkeby, Jennifer Jerulle and Ian Sherman. 

Holy Week and Easter Sunday 
 

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
Saturday, April 1, at 5 p.m. 
Sunday, April 2, at 8:30 and 10:30 a.m.; 5:30 p.m. 
 

Holy Thursday, April 6 
7-8:30 p.m. Mass of the Lord’s Supper (Nursery available) 
Following Mass, Adoration continues in the Good Samaritan Center until 10 p.m. 
9:30 p.m. Watchfire begins  
 

Good Friday, April 7 
7:30 a.m. First Friday Rosary in remembrance of loved ones (no 8 a.m. Mass or 
breakfast) 
3 p.m. Good Friday of the Lord’s Passion liturgy (Nursery available) 
7 p.m. Stations of the Cross 
 

Holy Saturday, April 8 
(no confessions) 
8-10 p.m. Easter Vigil Mass 
 

Easter Sunday, April 9 
8:30 and 10:30 a.m. Mass of the Resurrection of the Lord 
Concurrent liturgies in the Church and the Good Samaritan Center  
(no nursery) 
(no 5:30 p.m. Mass) 

Fasting and Abstinence during Lent 
 

Fasting is observed on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday by all Catholics who are 18 

years until age 59. Those bound by this rule may take only one full meal. Two smaller 

meals are permitted as necessary to maintain strength, but eating solid foods between 

meals is not permitted. 
 

Abstinence from meat is observed on Ash Wednesday, Good Friday and all the 

Fridays of Lent by all Catholics 14 years and older. 
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Congratulations Fr. Steve Ulrick 
 

During the past few weeks Fr. Steve has been letting parishioners at Mass know his big 

news and we wanted to make sure to also announce it in the newsletter.  
 

Fr. Steve has been granted the status of retired priest, effective July 1, 2023.  
 

While we are sad that Fr. Steve will no longer be serving as our pastor, we are happy that 

he will be able to retire. We hope that he will return to celebrate Mass with us from time to 

time!  
  

We will have an opportunity to thank Fr. Steve on his 40 plus years of ministry in our 

diocese and his 12 years at Holy Name of Jesus! Please stay tuned for details as his 

retirement date gets closer. 

 

A Note from Daniel Kudwa 
 

After almost two years of work at the parish, I have made the difficult decision to leave 

Holy Name of Jesus and continue my education in Accounting as I work towards 

completing my CPA certification.  
 

I have greatly enjoyed my time working at Holy Name of Jesus. I have been extremely 

blessed being able to start my mornings with 8 a.m. Mass and then work with such an 

awesome school and parish team.   
 

I have loved getting to know many incredible staff members and parishioners, and 

although you will be missed, I will be sure to keep this parish in my prayers as I move on 

with this next stage in my life.  

Welcome Jennifer Wendt 
 

Jennifer is excited to join HNOJ as Office Coordinator. Jennifer lives in Shakopee, MN 

with her husband Zach, goldendoodle Coco, 21-year-old son Thomas and high school 

senior Edward. Her sons Nicholas and Oscar are attending graduate schools out of state, 

and her daughter Elizabeth lives and works in Maple Grove with her husband Spencer.  
 

Jennifer has degrees in psychology and religion from Augsburg University in Minneapolis 

and a BA in English writing from Winona State. Her family are members of Sts. Joachim 

and Anne in Shakopee where Jennifer has been involved as a sacristan, a parish council 

member, a catechist in faith formation and through ministry with homebound parishioners.  
 

She looks forward to meeting everyone at HNOJ and sharing in the faith life of this 

community. Jennifer will be in the office Monday to Friday, so the next time you are in the 

building, stop by the front desk, say hi and introduce yourself!  
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12 Ways to Make Holy Week More Meaningful 
 

1. Think prayer! If you have to work or go to school during Holy Week, think about how you can incorporate 

    prayer breaks into each day. 

2. Make an additional sacrifice by fasting and abstaining from meat on Holy Thursday and Holy Saturday in 

    addition to Good Friday. 

3. Don’t watch television from sundown on Holy Thursday until Easter morning. 

4. Go to confession. 

5. Set aside 10 minutes every day to read Passion accounts in the Gospels. 

6. Make it a point to forgive someone on Good Friday. 

7. Pray the Sorrowful Mysteries of the Rosary. 

8. Offer up any pain or difficulties you experience during Holy Week and unite your sufferings with the pain 

    of Christ. 

9. Pray the Stations of the Cross. 

10. Attend all of the Triduum liturgies. 

11. Invite family members, friends and neighbors — especially people who have strayed from the church —  

      to come to church with you. 

12. Volunteer to help decorate your parish on Holy Saturday for Easter.  
 
Source: www.simplycatholic.com/your-guide-to-holy-week/ 

 

Why Join a Small Group? 
 

Because face time and sacred conversations with real people is a 
healthier, holier choice than screen time and lead to:  

 More sense of belonging and fellowship in our faith community 

 More practical knowledge about the Sacred Scripture and our 
Catholic faith 

 More intimate friendship with Our Lord and more peace and joy in our 
day-to-day lives. 

 

The first step is to indicate what you are looking for on the form at www.hnoj.org/smallgroups or contact 
Tim at tlyngdal@hnoj.org to get started. There are also hard copies available in the Gathering Space if you 
want to fill one out and turn it into the front desk or the Faith Formation box (across from front desk).  
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Mass With the Anointing of the Sick,  April 27 
 

We are celebrating Mass with the Anointing of the Sick on Thursday, 
April 27, at 10 a.m. There are specific criteria for receiving the 
sacrament of the anointing of the sick, but this is a public liturgy and all 
are welcome to attend.  
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Big Small Dinner:  
Making Small Connections at a Big Church 
 

If you are a newer member of our community or if you are 

looking to get more connected at Holy Name of Jesus, 

please RSVP for the next Big Small Dinner! We provide 

both nursery-age and school-age care and dinner for the 

kids. The Big Small Dinner is an opportunity to meet other 

new parishioners, experience HNOJ's great community 

and get to know our priests.  

Thursday, April 20, 5:30-7:30 p.m. 
 

5:30 p.m. - Social Time 

5:45 p.m. - Blessing of the Beer 

6 p.m. - Free Dinner 

7 p.m. - Q&A with the Priests 

*Due to space limitations, an RSVP is required. 

Please RSVP using this QR code or online at: 

hnoj.org/bigsmalldinner 

Vacation Bible School 2023 -–The Great Investigation!   
June 12 –15 
8:30 a.m. to Noon  
 

Are you ready to go on a top-secret mission? VBS registration for 
2023 is now open! Please check our VBS website at hnoj.org/vbs 
for the registration form.   
 

What is VBS? Vacation Bible School is a four-day faith-filled AND 
fun-filled adventure for participants of ages four through those 
entering 5th grade in the fall of 2023! Participants who will be four 
in the fall and are potty trained are eligible to register at the 
preschool level. During the four days, VBS will investigate specific 
Bible stories. Each day participants will attend four centers that 
emphasize the Bible story so they can grow in their understanding as we help bring the Bible story to life in a child-
friendly way. More information on specific centers is on the website!  
 

How much does it cost to attend to VBS? The cost is $45 per participant. Our registration deadline is May 19, 2023. Any 
registrations received after May 19 will be charged a $5 late fee.   
 

Vacation Bible School 2023 Volunteers Needed!  

With that, we can’t have Vacation Bible School without volunteers! We need energetic and faith-filled teens and adults 
who would like to share their love of Christ with the participants by volunteering to lead them through the week.  

 

Teens who are entering sixth grade and older are invited to apply to serve 
as a VBS volunteer. Applications are online at hnoj.org/vbs. Applications 
will be due by May 19, 2023! Those who have applied will be contacted 
via email within a week of receiving the application to inform you if your 
application has been accepted.  
 

Adults who are 18 years of age can register online to serve as a volunteer  
by using the Adult Volunteer Form found at hnoj.org/vbs. We are seeking 
adults to serve as leaders in the various VBS Centers. Adults are also 
needed to serve as Group Leaders and Nurses. Look for more information 
about all the volunteer roles at hnoj.org/vbs.  
 

Additionally, if you have any questions, please contact Annie LaPlante at 
alaplante@hnoj.org or 763-745-3483.  
 

Can’t wait to see you at VBS!  
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Senior High Spring Retreat 
 

Jesu Ufam Tobie- Polish for “Jesus, I trust in you” 
 

This year’s Spring Retreat will focus on mercy. What is mercy? Do I 
actually need mercy? Join us as we dive into the message of mercy. We 
will have plenty of opportunity for prayer, games, food and fun! 
 

Where: Big Sandy Camp in McGregor, MN 
When: April 21-23, 2023 
Who: For grades 9-12 
Cost: $205 
 

For more details and to register, please visit hnoj.org/springretreat. 
 

If you have questions, please contact Eve Anders at eanders@hnoj.org. 

Serving NPH 
 

Holy Name of Jesus parishioners have been invited to support a very unique charity for almost 30 years. Many of our 
teens and adults have a special place in their hearts for the children at Nuestros Pequeños Hermanos (NPH), Spanish 
for “Our Little Brothers and Sisters”. Some have traveled to Mexico, and more recently to the Dominican Republic, to 
serve on summer mission trips. Some have corresponded with pequeños during Spanish class at HNOJ School. Some 
have met and hosted pequeños during Midwest tours that raise funds for the NPH homes in nine different Latin American 
and Caribbean countries. Many have donated clothes and supplies and contributed to our annual parish fundraisers. All 
of your efforts have been greatly appreciated over the years!  
 

Parishioners will once again be traveling to serve God’s children this July 30-Aug. 5, 2023, at NPH’s Casa Santa Ana in 
the Dominican Republic. They invite you to continue supporting our friends at NPH by enjoying some food and fun this 
spring and summer. All proceeds from the following fundraisers will help provide necessities for the children at the NPH 
homes. Muchas gracias in advance for your generosity! 
 

Walking Taco Sales 
Sunday, April 30, following 5:30 p.m. Sunday night Mass 
Thursday, May 18, at 4:30 p.m., prior to the Holy Name of Jesus School 
concert 
Tuesday, June 13, at 12 p.m., following Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
 

Pizza Lunch 
Thursday, June 16, at 12 p.m., following Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
 

Walking Taco/T-shirt Sponsorship 
See www.hnoj.org/support-NPH-summer for details on how to help offset 
the cost of taco dinners or to submit your business logo for the trip  
t-shirts. 
 

Pampered Chef Fundraiser 
From now until the end of June, visit  www.pampered chef.com/party/
nph2023 for all of your shopping and gift-giving needs! Thank you to 
Laura Martin for graciously donating 35% of sales to NPH! 
 

Holiday Station BBQ and Car Wash 
Thursday, July 13  
16825 County Road 24 and Highway 55, Plymouth 
 

Special Collection at All Weekend Masses 
July 22-23  
 

Learn more about NPH, including how to sponsor a child, at 
www.nphusa.org. 
 

Visit www.hnoj.org/support-NPH-summer for ways to support the HNOJ 
mission trip. 
 

There are still a limited number of spots on the trip. This trip is open to all 
HNOJ parishioners ages 8th grade and up, including adults! Please fill out the “interest form” online that can be found 
now at hnoj.org/nph-mission-trip. If you have questions about the NPH trip, please contact Elliut Fonseca at 
efonseca@hnoj.org. 
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Special Needs Monthly Faith Sharing Sessions 
 

Special Needs Ministry sessions take place the third Sunday of each month from 
9:30-10:20 a.m. in the Fireside Room. Each session will consist of prayer, a 
discussion focused on biblical figures, scripture, the Catholic faith and an activity 
related to the lesson or the season. Sessions remaining are scheduled for April 
16 and May 21. 
 

Special Needs Faith Sharing is open to individuals of all ages and abilities. 
Lessons will be differentiated and adapted to individual unique needs. All are 
welcome including those interested in volunteering to be a part of the faith 
sharing group. As a volunteer, your role is to share your faith, participate in the 
activity and promote a culture of inclusion and belonging. All volunteers are 
required to complete Safe Environment training. For more information, contact 
Michele Kirchoff at micheleskirchoff@comcast.net or Tom Silver at 
silvertom1948@yahoo.com. 

 

Now Hiring: Accounting and Human Resource Specialist 
 

We are now hiring an Accounting and Human Resource Specialist. This full-time (32+ 
hours/week) in-office position will manage the accounts payable, accounts receivable, 
payroll/benefits and human resources support for the organization. More information 
may be found at www.hnoj.org/careers. 
 

Applicants must submit a cover letter, resume and references to Morgan Rock via 
email at morgan@yourlss.com. Please help spread the word!  

Volunteer Appreciation on Sunday,  April 16 
 

April is Volunteer Appreciation month! As a way to say thank you to all of our volunteers and 
ministers, please join the Stewardship Commission for a special hospitality after the Sunday 
morning Masses on April 16. We’ll be serving cake instead of donuts as a special treat. 

HNOJ Stewardship 
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Bake Sale Thanks 
 

The Knights of Columbus Auxiliary would like to thank everyone who 

contributed to the success of our bake sale in February. Thanks to all 

the parishioners and Auxiliary members who donated home-made 

baked goods, candies and jams! Due to the goodness of our 

parishioners the Auxiliary was able to make generous donations to the 

Wayzata/Plymouth Meals on Wheels which serves the elderly and 

homebound, and Agate Housing and Services which provides housing 

and meals for those in need.  

A Message from the ACCL  
 

On the Second Sunday of Easter, the Church celebrates the 
Sunday of Divine Mercy. It provides an important opportunity to 
share Christ’s message of mercy, especially with those who suffer 
because of their participation in one or more abortions. By the age 
of 45, as many as one in three women have had an abortion, and a 
similar number of men and family members have been involved. 
Many feel that abortion is “the unforgivable sin.” They need to hear 
that, through the Sacrament of Reconciliation, God forgives every 
sin of a repentant heart, even the sin of abortion. In fact, Jesus’ 
message to St. Faustina is that the greater the sinner, the greater 
the right to His mercy.   
 
Holy Name of Jesus and A Community Caring for Life (ACCL) 
supports Rachel's Vineyard. Their mission is to provide a safe 
place for men and women to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts 
broken by abortion. See there website www.rachelsvineyard.org. 

Knights of 

Columbus News  
 

My fellow Knights and those 

who would like to be 

Knights, here are a few 

items to put on your calendars: 

• 2023 dues are due. An email reminder 

has been sent out with several 

opportunities to make your payment. 

Check your email box. 

• Nominations for Council officers. There 

are many positions. Now is the time to 

be a shaper of your Council’s future. 

• Nominations will be read at the April 

meeting, followed by voting. 

• New officers will be recognized at the 

May 9 dinner meeting (location to be 

determined) 

• Installed at the District Installation in 

June (date and location to be announced 

later). 

• Your Council needs you. Please 

consider an officer position. 

• Knights gathering around the Easter 

Watch Fire. Watch for an announcement 

on time. 

• Next breakfast will be April 23. The free 

will offerings will go to support our local 

seminarians. Watch for signup request in 

your email box. 

• Next Council meetings will be April 11 at 

7:30 p.m. Fireside Room. Refreshments 

will be served. 

• If you would like to join our Council, feel 

free to stop by one of our monthly 

meetings. We would love to meet you. 

• First Friday Rosary leaders. New prayer 

leaders are always welcome. Can you 

spare 20 minutes on a first Friday at 

7:25 a.m.? 
 

As always, check out our website, 

www.hnojkc.com, for Council information or 

feel free to talk to any of our Knights. 
 

Blessings,  

Eugene Dust, Grand Knight, Good 

Samaritan Council 13096 

HNOJ School’'s IgNight Event 
 

The 2023 IgNight Gala was an incredible success! Thank you to 

all the parishioners and HNOJ School families for your support of 

the HNOJ School's largest fundraiser of the year. This community 

is incredibly special and we thank you all for your generosity! 

A Note from the Gleason Family 
 

The Gleason family wishes to extend our thanks to the many people 
who contributed to the beautiful funeral for Larry. We thank  
Fr. Steve, those who helped with the delicious lunch, Linda Corrigan 
and those who welcomed everyone, Dr. Richard Owen, Erin 
Cullinane and to all the people who came to raise their voices in the 
beautiful choir. It meant so much to our family and we are most 
grateful. ~Rosemary Gleason and Family 
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Reconciliation:   
Saturday 8:30 a.m. or any 

time by request.  

The Confessional is located 

in the Adoration Chapel. 
 

Pastoral Care/

Anointing of the Sick: 
Anointing and Holy 

Communion for the sick and 

homebound are readily 

available. To arrange, please 

contact Fr. Wratkowski at  

763-745-3491.  
 

Baptism:   
Please call the parish office 

at 763-745-3492 to schedule 

a Baptism. Parents are 

required to come for a 

Baptismal Preparation 

session, which is usually held 

on Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m. 

Check our website hnoj.org/

baptism, for upcoming 

classes and start times. 
 

Marriage:   
Please call the parish office 

to make arrangements six 

months in advance of the 

proposed date. 

 

Sacraments 

† 

Rest In Peace 

Saturday, April 1 

 5 p.m. †Harold and Genevieve Burns 

Sunday, April 2 

 8:30 a.m. †Euegene Roney 

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 5:30 p.m. †Roger Scherer 

Monday, April 3 

 8 a.m. †Yvonne LaGue 

Tuesday, April 4 

 8 a.m. †Maurice Zarka 

Wednesday, April 5 

 8 a.m. †Harry and Helen Hawk 

 9 a.m. For the Parish 

Thursday, April 6 — Holy Thursday 

 8 a.m. †For the Parish 

Friday, April 7 — Good Friday 

 Good Friday liturgy 

Saturday, April 8 — Easter Vigil 

 8 p.m. †Tim Sammond 

Sunday, April 9 — Easter Sunday 

 8:30 a.m. (Church) †Verna Ulrick 

 8:30 a.m. (GSC)  For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. (Church) †Roman Schuh 

 10:30 a.m. (GSC) For the Parish 

Monday, April 10 

 8 a.m. †Ida Habib 

Tuesday, April 11 

 8 a.m. †Marilyn Hanson 

Wednesday, April 12 

 8 a.m. †Stephan Horbal 

 9 a.m. †Lawrence Nycholat 

Thursday, April 13 

 8 a.m. †Lee Inglert 

Friday, April 14 

 8 a.m. †Eileen Murphy 

Saturday, April 15 

 5 p.m. For the Parish 

Sunday, April 16 — Divine Mercy Sunday 

 8:30 a.m. †East and Carmel Oshima 

 10:30 a.m. †Elaine Wencl—McManigle 

 5:30 p.m. †Jim Baudler 

Monday, April 17 

 8 a.m. †Milton Boisvin 

Tuesday, April 18 

 8 a.m. †Roger Scherer 

Wednesday, April 19 

 8 a.m. †Andre Leon Talley 

 9 a.m. †Larry Gleason 

Thursday, April 20 

 8 a.m. †Kathryn Biek 

Friday, April 21 

 8 a.m. †Don Morris 

Saturday, April 22 

 5 p.m. †Frank DePaul 

Sunday, April 23 

 8:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. †Rick Blade 

 5:30 p.m. †Mary Ann Fitzsimmons 

Monday, April 24 

 8 a.m. †Christopher Beckman 

Tuesday, April 25 

 8 a.m. For the Parish 

Wednesday, April 26 

 8 a.m. †Bill Roughead 

 9 a.m. For the Parish 

Thursday, April 27 

 8 a.m. †Nancy Mehus 

Friday, April 28 

 8 a.m. †Dave LaClare 

Saturday, April 29 

 5 p.m. †Gregory Lehman 

Sunday, April 30 

 8:30 a.m. †James Prodahl 

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 5:30 p.m. †Stephen Green 

If you are interested in having a Mass with intentions, please call Grace Johnson at  

763-745-3486, or email her at gjohnson@hnoj.org. Many dates are often booked a year 

out, please plan ahead and thank you for your understanding. 

Mass Intentions 

May the souls of all 
the faithful 

departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in 

peace. Amen.  

Baptisms 

Feb. 19 
 

Vivian Claire Gunderson 
Daughter of  

Nicholas and Alissa 
 
 

Abigail Jo McKean 
Daughter of  

Timothy and Catherine 

Paula Ann Manthe 
 

February 20,  2023 
 



Pastor 
    Fr. Steve Ulrick ..................................... 763-745-3493 
Associate Pastor 
 Fr. Tim Wratkowski .............................. 763-745-3491 
Deacon 
 Rev. Mr. Dennis Hanson ...................... 763-233-0242 
Parish Administrator and Room Scheduling 
 Jill Olson ....................................... ……...763-745-3480 
Director of Music 
 Dr. Richard Owen ................................ 763-745-3490  
Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation  (3 Yrs.-Gr. 5) 
 Annie LaPlante  .................................... 763-745-3483 
Middle School Youth Minister (Gr. 6-8) 
 Elliut Fonseca ...................................... 763-746-8195  
Senior High Youth Minister (Gr. 9-12) 
 Eve Anders .......................................... 763-233-0251 
Director of Mission and Faith Formation 
 Chris Kostelc ........................................ 763-745-3489 
Coordinator of Mission 
 Tim Lyngdal……………………………………………………..763-746-8190   
Mass Intentions/Clergy and Liturgy Assistant 
 Grace Johnson ..................................... 763-745-3486 
Bulletin/Website 
 Sarah Reid ........................................... 763-746-8194 
Cemetery/Sexton 
 Bob Weinzierl, Jr. ................................. 612-720-9206 
Baptism Scheduling/Safe Environment Coordinator 
 Gabby Lehner ...................................... 763-745-3492 
Accountant/HR Specialist/Contributions 
 Daniel Kudwa ....................................... 763-233-0241 
 

School Staff 
Principal  
 Martha Laurent ..................................... 763-473-3675 
Administrative Assistant  
 Carla Durand ............................ 763-473-3675 vm150 

Parish Phone ............... …..763-473-7901 
Parish Fax ................... …..763-745-3488 
Parish Hours 
Monday-Friday ............ …...8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
School Phone .............. …..763-473-3675 
 
Pastoral Council Chairperson 

763-476-6273 
Finance Committee Chairperson 

Mark Clysdale…………………….763-383-1718 
 
Council Representatives: 

Faith Formation Commission  
Pat Laughlin……………………….. 952-513-9533 

Liturgy Commission Council  
Joni Gibbs……………………………..763-350-2504 
Pastoral Care/Outreach Commission  

Betsy Atkinson…………………….612-964-5463 
School Commission  
Matt Boro…………………………….…651-335-6694 

Stewardship Commission 
Susan Wineland………………..612-275-9372 

How Can We Help? 

Parish Staff 

Anointing/Emergency 

In case of a sudden pastoral 

emergency (such as urgent 

anointing or death) contact the 

after-hours clergy emergency line 

at 763-233-0259. 

Parish Prayer Line 

As a parish community we hold 

each other in prayer and commit 

to praying for those in need. Call 

to share your prayer requests 

confidentially or to join the Prayer 

Line.  

Email: prayerline@hnoj.org or call 

Bonnie Roeder at 763-476-1097. 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekdays 8 a.m. 
 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday 5 p.m. 

Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday 5:30 p.m. 

 

Our Mission:  

Holy Name of Jesus is to be a community of 21st Century Disciples 

10 

hnojwayzata 

 

www.hnoj.org 

myParish App— Google 
Play or Apple Store 





Change Service Requested 

Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Community 

155 County Road 24 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

 

Women's Retreat,  April 15 
 

Calling ALL women! Consider making the most 
of this upcoming Easter season by setting aside 
a half-day to explore the concept of joy. Holy 
Name of Jesus will be hosting a women’s retreat 
led by Mighty is Her Call on Saturday, April 15, 
from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
 

Mighty is Her Call (MIHC) is a fast-growing 
Catholic women’s ministry based in Dallas, 
Texas. Their ministry primarily works to support 
and nourish mothers in their vocation, but the 
focus isn’t as narrow as one might think. At 
HNOJ, we are inviting all women ages 22-102 to 
come together. This retreat will not cater to a 
specific age or life-stage; instead, we hope to 
provide an intergenerational retreat experience where we can embrace our shared identity as Daughters of God. As 
MIHC describes the retreat experience, “It’s a chance for you to reflect on the importance of your vocation, to relax and 
to remember just how powerful, meaningful and Christ-filled your life is.”  
 

Join us on April 15. The cost is $45. Scholarships are available. Breakfast and lunch are both included. Register today 
at hnoj.org/womensretreat2023. 


